
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Carleton Condominium 
Corporation 60 

 
 
 
 

 Management Report 
 Prepared for the Meeting of the Board of Directors 

 By webinar  May 26th, 2020 at 6 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

➢ Agenda 

➢ Management Report 

➢ Annual Schedule 

➢ Contracts/Info 

➢ Financial Statements 

➢ Correspondence 

➢ Status Certificate 

 
 
 
 
 Property Manager: 
 Réjean D’Aoust, Capital Integral Property Management 
 Phone: (613) 722-1232  ext 112  Fax: 1-613-651-0306 
 Email: rdaoust@cimanagement.ca  



  
 
 
 
 

Board of Directors Meeting CCC 60 
May 26th, 2020 6:00 pm Agenda 

 
 

1. Welcome and  Announcement of Quorum 
 
2. Approval of Agenda  
 
3. Approval of Minutes of the Board of Directors of May 5, 2020 

 
4. Items Arising from Minutes of the last meeting  
 
5. Ratification of Decisions Made Between Meeting  

- Construction Protocol 
- Moving and Delivery Protocol  

 
6. Manager’s Report 

- Back Podium Assessment 
- Parking membrane replacement and insulation 
- Retaining  wall 
- Pool main drain 

 
7. Monthly Financial Report 

- Manager should have in hands revise A/R sheet and financial report by 
      Friday May 22. 

 
8. Items for discussion  

- Reserve fund study (Need approval of the financial planning) 
    - Draft Audit (Need to be sign and sent back to BDO to have final) 

- Date for AGM and Audit  
    - Balcony painting guidelines 

    - Pool door replacement order 

 
9. Items for Board Information  
 
10. Other Business  
 
11. Status Certificate Review 

- Will be review once we have the sign RFS form 15 and Financial Audit 
 



  
 
 
 
 
12. Notice of Next Meeting and Adjournment  



  
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 ANNUAL SCHEDULE   

  
   A  
JANUARY 
 
FEBRUARY 
 
MARCH 
Prepare Landscaping Contract 
 
APRIL  
Inspect Winter Damage  
Spring Inspection 
 
MAY 
Commence Spring Repairs  
Smoke Detector Inspection 
Carpet cleaning  
 
JUNE/JULY 
Road/Parking Sweeping 
Asbestos Inspection Test 
Building Fire Drill (must update fire plan prior) 
Create Draft Budget 
 
AUGUST 
Budget Package Out (Due before 30 Sept) 
 
SEPTEMBER  
Secure Insurance Renewal 
Prepare Snow Removal Contract 
Year End  
 
OCTOBER  
Insurance (Due 21 Oct) 
 
NOVEMBER 
Winterize Property 
Prepare AGM  

 
DECEMBER 
Christmas Tree Notice to be distributed 
AGM 
 



  
 
 
 
 

 

 
CONTRACT SUMMARY 

CCC No. 60 
 

Service Firm Contact 
Fire Protection/Sprinklers Pyron Fire 613-860-3473  
Cleaning Products Romco 613-277-1143 
Alarm Monitoring ADT 613-722-0044 
Elevators Regional Elevators 613-880-6791/613-913-5520c 
HVAC Baxtec 613-738-7450 
Plumbing Baxtec 613-738-7450 
Electrical Bolton 613-748-3921 
Garage Door Pynacker 613-224-8536 
Snow Removal             Yanick Dufresne 613-223-8360 
Landscaping John Fenton 613-799-4815 
Lawn Care Nutrilawn 613-317-2295 
Waste Removal              WSI 613-235-9692 
Sewer Veolia 613-739-1449 
Pest Control Orkin 613-749-7008 
Weekend Cleaner Royal T               613-761-0049 
Generator Genrep 613-225-9244 
Locks Quality Locks 613-720-5056 
Medeco Keys Gunnebo 613-224-4335 
Balcony Nets Germex 819-243-9849 
Pool Poolworks 613-521-9444 
Intercom             Capello 613-223-8360 
 
 
 
CORPORATION INFORMATION 
 
Next Reserve Fund Study In process 
Reserve Study Update Completed 2020 
Year End September 31 
Insurance Gifford 
Auditor Kevin Vroom  (BDO) 
Last AGM June 27 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
 
 

                  MANAGEMENT REPORT  
                                                                      May 20th, 2020. 

 
ITEMS FOR BOARD INFORMATION 
 
 
Pool Room Painting and ceiling condensation:  
Letter of recommendation was received by IRC and manager was asked to reschedule a meeting with 
Casey the Engineer assigned to the project. There was a web-meeting that took place April 15. We 
are now waiting for a proposal From IRC to conduct an air flow study in the pool room so will be able to 
evaluate the size of fan that would be needed for the correct air flow.Bernard is suppose to look at 
special insulation that could be applied on the inside ceiling and doesn't need to be covered.  
 
Pool main drain air infiltration : 
Manager hopes to have a site visit with Ryan from PoolWork this upcoming Friday. 
 
Pool garden door :  
The Access Door from the pool to the garden needs to be replaced because it has a very poor 
insulation grade. Order was placed with Lauressa back in January. This type of door comes from a 
manufacturer in Quebec who is close due to the Covid-!9 situation. It will be installed as soon as it's 
delivered. 
 
Reserve Fund Study  Update : 
Board really needs to agree on financial planning for the RF. unit 406 transaction is 
pending on the resolt  
 
Podium Leaks : 
Postpone to spring  
 
Back parking podium membrane replacement and insulation : 
BOD has accepted the proposal from IRC to  up with 2 approaches on how to do the 
insulation of the slab. Report is in attachment  
 
Vault replacement and relocalization: 
The front path repairs were completed by Hydro sub-contractor. Joe also confirm that 
the transformer will be taking out of the building in the next 2 weeks 
 
Water damage in unit 306 : 
Nancy prepared the letter of offer and the owners are reviewing it with her Lawyer. 
Manager sent an Email to Owner seeking an update on her position but didn’t receive any 
reply. 
 
Retaining wall : 
The soil tests were completed on May 4, we are now waiting for result so Keller Rng, can 

produce their reports .  

 



CCC 60 Special Board Meeting 

  

May 13, 2020 

  

Attendees: David Grant, Marc Bouchard, Bernie Scobie, Hugh Thorne 

 

Agenda: 

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum 
2. Reserve Fund Study update 
3. Investment trading approvals 
4. Covid-19 Revised protocols 

  

Minutes: 

  

1. Welcome and announcement of quorum 

●       DG announced quorum and opened the meeting at 2pm 

2. Reserve Fund Study update 

● The board discussed the revised update received from Morrison 
Hershfield (MH), touching on the board’s obligations under the Condo Act of 
Ontario. 

                                                              i.      HT reminded the board that the update only 
covered the minimum mandatory 30 year period, and that the proposed 
scenarios put forward were also limited by the act. The proposed change 
in contributions to the receive fund could only be enacted for three years. 

                                                            ii.      The board discussed the extension of the 
reserve fund study cash flows beyond the 30 year time span and the 
potential negative cash position that such an extension revealed. Options 
for handling this were discussed, ranging from agreeing on a different rate 
of reserve fund study contributions over the three years, and an increase 



in the minimum cash balance number used in the projection. The border 
agreed that whatever course of action they decided on, another increase 
was going to be a hard sell to the members of the corporation. 

                                                          iii.      DG reminded the board that a formal sign off 
of the study was required, which would trigger a 120 day period during 
which the board would be responsible for agreeing on agreeing on one of 
the study’s proposed funding options, or putting their own in place. The 
owners would then be entitled to request a copy of the update, and the 
board would have to provide owners with the funding plan agreed upon. 
HT clarified the timing of the contribution revisions taking effect, advising 
the meeting that any changes would come into effect at the beginning of 
the new fiscal year. 

                                                          iv.      MB advised the meeting that as per his email 
there were still some adjustments that he wanted MH to make to the 
report before it should be signed. BS asked about the numbers in the 
study pertaining to the retaining wall that is currently under engineering 
investigation. The board agreed in principle that if a better number could 
be obtained from the results of the current investigations then it should 
also be provided to MH to make the final update to the study. DG 
reminded the meeting that in order to have a new reserve fund plan in 
place in time for the next fiscal, we needed to get the update signed off 
very soon. 

                                                             v.      After more discussions the board agreed on 
the following next steps: 

1.      Try to ascertain a better number for the retaining wall repair 
work based on the engineering assessment currently underway. 
Action DG 

2.      Review the impact of increasing the reserve fund minimum 
balance beyond the 30 yr minimum provided by MH. Action MB & 
HT 

3.      Informally approach MH and ask what would be the impact if 
the board requested them to revise the study to produce a cash 
flow beyond 30 years . Action MB 

4.      Proceed on the basis that we need to formally sign the update 
by the end of June latest, and preferably before then. 

3. Investment trading approvals 



●       Referring to a recent exchange of emails DG advised the board that currently 
the bank documents listed DG and BS as trading authorities, and that the bank 
had requested that a signing authority on the board complete, sign and return the 
documents., noting that the signing authority could not be one of the traders.  

●       DG moved that the recommendation made in the emails to remove his name 
as a trading authority and add another board member, leaving him as signing 
authority be accepted. HT seconded the proposal and the motion was 
unanimously agreed by the board. 

4. Covid-19 Revised protocols 

●       DG advised the meeting that the time allotted had been used up and he was unable to 
continue due to prior commitments. It was agreed that this item could be discussed 
outside of this meeting.nd he was now more confident about the board being able 
to acce 

5. Meeting closed 

●       DG called the meeting closed at 2:59 

 


